
June 2021

Parish Council Meetings –

The next Parish Council meeting

will be held at 7.30pm on

Thursday, 8th July in the Annexe of

Coverdale Memorial Hall, Carlton.

All are welcome to attend.

Parish Council Website and Newsletter

If you would like a village event displayed on the parish website or newsletter, please contact the Parish Clerk as above.

Please remember that you can refer to the website for Parish Council minutes, meeting agendas, information papers,

newsletters and general village information. www.parish-council.co.uk/carltontown

Parish Council:

Howard Thomas, Chairman

Littleside ( 640689)

Peter Dinsdale, Vice Chairman

Town Foot ( 640480)

Raymond Brown 

Park View  ( 640409)

Dawn Suttill  

Haydn Carr ( 640276)

Marina Briggs, Parish Clerk

Quaker’s Garth ( 640058)

Email: carltontownpc@yahoo.com

Members of the Water Committee

Howard Thomas, Littleside  ( 640689)

Peter Hill, Haydn Carr  ( 640276)

Jenny Walker, Converted Garage ( 640676)

Barry Syson, Granary Flat ( 640036)

Raymond Brown, Park View( 640409)

Simon Carroll, Seaton House ( 640311)

Memorial Hall Bookings

Bookings for the Memorial Hall and Annexe can be made

through Rachel Smith, Melmerby on 640275 or email

rachel.philip.smith@gmail.com

The annexe is ideal for small parties and meetings and can

be hired for £6/hr. The main hall can be hired for larger

events at £8/hr or both rooms at £14/hr.

Grass Cutting

The Parish Council would

like to extend their sincere

thanks to all the members of

the village

who cut the public areas of

grass and also to those who

keep the grass tidy at

Coverham Church.

It is greatly appreciated and

does not go unnoticed by both

visitors and residents alike –

THANK YOU! If anyone would

like to contribute towards fuel

and upkeep for the lawnmower

used at Coverham Church,

please get in touch.

Parish Accounts 2020/21

Please see the reverse of this

newsletter for the annual

statement of Council accounts

which has been circulated for

your information.

*****DATES FOR YOUR DIARY*****

Community Family Fun Bingo and Curry Evening at the Memorial Hall -

Saturday 17th July 6 pm to 9 pm

A chance to meet up and mingle whilst having a giggle.

This may be an outdoors event, dependent on weather and

gathering restrictions.

Tickets available in advance £5 Adults and £3 for children under 10.

4 Bingo Cards and Curry supper are included in the ticket price.

Pre booking would be advised to ensure there’s plenty of curry for everyone.

Extra game cards, beer, wine and refreshments will be available to purchase

on the night.

Winners’ prizes will be a selection of Vouchers.

Tickets will be available from 26th June from Lea (Melmerby) 640095 or

Sara (Horsehouse) 640550

Yorkshire Day Sunday - 1st August 10 am to 2 pm.

Another great community meet-up event at the Memorial Hall.

A selection of stalls selling bric-à-brac and crafts - and of course there will be

some great WI lunch options!

This will be an indoor and outdoor event (subject to restrictions) and stalls

can be booked at a very reasonable rate for a table to sell your crafts,

plants, promote your business/charities or a bric-à-brac stall.

This year we hope to have a fun family cricket match, (Sunday, Yorkshire

Day & Cricket being a great triple) …so any Mums, Dads, kids and keen

cricketers or even complete novices, pop on your trainers and come and join

in. Any Cricketers who would like to help us run the game we’d be very

grateful.

For stall enquiries and cricket match help contact Sara 640550.

We plan to re-start our Community teas and lunches in September. 

Coverdale Festival – SAVE THE DATE – Saturday 14th August, from 

3pm

A family fun event with music, food and children’s activities.

Bands confirmed so far: Belvoir Hill and Broken Biscuit

Watch out for posters around the dale and check the Memorial 

Hall Website for updates: www.coverdalememorialhall.co.uk

Coverdale Youth Group

If your children are aged 8 or above are you interested in them joining the 

Youth Group in the Coverdale Memorial Hall from 29th July for the school 

holidays? Thursdays, 2-4pm with one exception when we will visit Swaledale

for the day.

All leaders are DBS checked and adhere to the safeguarding policy as listed 

on www.coverdalememorialhall.co.uk

To register your child please contact Lea Taylor 01969 640095

mailto:rachel.philip.smith@gmail.com


RECEIPTS 2020/21 2019/20 2018/19

Precept 10,000.00 10,000.00 10,000.00

Bank interest 12.39 52.58 32.64

Rent 220.00 270.00 220.00

Water contributions 2,130.00 2,088.72 905.00

Water repairs 0.00 0.00 1,500.00

Wayleaves 5.74 5.74 5.74

VAT 904.64 1,507.69 1,103.18

      Grass Cutting Payment 28.74 28.74 28.74

Donations 75.00 1,300.88 1,589.29

 Grants 336.24 888.71 1800.80

Total receipts £13,712.75 £16,143.06 £17,185.39

PAYMENTS

 Administration 456.68 1,172.18 2,115.01

 Clerk Salary 3,120.00 2,767.44 2,767.44

 Insurance 510.97 546.72 541.42

 Charity / Donations (s137) 150.00 1,328.88 1,643.29

 Open spaces 81.90 89.20 191.47

 Precept refunds 450.54 332.55 431.51

 Water plant costs 5,124.64 8,503.54 2,963.95

 Water repairs 0.00 0.00 1,500.00

 VAT 982.56 1,595.40 1,059.43

Total payments £10,877.29 £16,335.91 £13,213.52

RECEIPTS AND PAYMENTS SUMMARY

Funds brought forward 26,596.28 26,789.13 22,817.26

Receipts added 13,712.75 16,143.06£ 17,185.39

Less payments 10,877.29 16,335.91£ 13,213.52

Balance carried forward on 31st March £29,431.74 £26,596.28 £26,789.13

CARLTON TOWN PARISH COUNCIL ACCOUNTS 2020/21

COVERDALE MEMORIAL HALL COMMITTEE

Are you a resident of Coverdale with an interest in local facilities who can commit to a few hours per month and 

looking for a volunteering opportunity?

WE NEED YOU!

For more details contact Lea Taylor 07977007220

COVERDALE MEMORIAL HALL FIELD SUB-COMMITTEE

The Coverdale Memorial hall has a sub committee responsible for the field belonging to the hall, which was 

purchased a couple of years ago. We have reinvigorated this group with the intention of capturing what local 

people would like to use the field for, and creating an action plan to implement. This is the start of that journey 

and we would like to ensure that our local people are:

1. asked for their input/requirements, as to what they would like to use the field for e.g. sport, football, boules, 

park, wildlife etc. We will be providing feedback forms at the Foresters Day on the 24th July and Yorkshire Day 

on the 1st August and further consultation will happen as we progress;

2. asked to volunteer and get involved, to either be part of the sub committee, or to pick up tasks e.g. to help 

complete grant applications, plan, schedule and manage specific elements or fund raising as necessary. We are 

very interested in younger members of the dale as this is a long term investment for their future;

3. made fully aware of our intentions and plans, we will do this via each parish council in the dale, Bridge 

magazine, Carlton newsletter, www.coverdalememorialhall.co.uk, on the hall notice board and further 

consultation events.

Are you a local resident who would like to get involved or are happy to submit your ideas? If you require further 

information please do not hesitate in contacting:

Andrew Dent - andrewdent@dent-game-dealers.co.uk, Lea Taylor - Taylor.leajay@btinternet.com

Nigel Briggs - Marina.briggs@btinternet.com, Dan Heseltine - danhezza@hotmail.com

John Herbert - johndherbert@btinternet.com

Defib News

The defibrillator in 

Carlton  is now part of a 

national database network 

which connects all the local 

databases together to provide 

a single national view and will 

also provide the Ambulance 

Service with better knowledge 

about the defibrillator’s 

location.

You will have heard of What 3 

Words so, as another back 

up, the three words for the 

village hall are:

assets.tastes.bubble

There will be a laminated 

sheet with these words in (or 

on the outside) of the box. So 

when someone rings the 

emergency services and 

gives those words they have 

an exact location.

The box is still checked every 

week, but if anyone thinks 

that something looks unusual 

or sees any damage, etc, 

could they please give Jill 

Sutherland  a ring on 640391 

or 07825332226.


